Religious Freedom Coalition

601 Pennsylvania Ave NW, Suite 900 Washington, DC 20004 (202) 742-8990 * Fax (202) 543-8447

April 14, 2011

The Honorable Robert Aderholt United States House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Aderholt:

On behalf of thousands of members of the Religious Freedom Coalition, I would like to sincerely thank you for introducing H. Con. Res. 38, a Resolution which recognizes, especially on the 400th anniversary of the publishing of the King James Version of the Bible, the profound and beneficial influence this Bible has had on the history and development of the United States.

As this Resolution so eloquently makes clear, many of the "concepts of civil government contained in our founding documents and subsequent laws" found their inspiration in the words of the King James Bible. This book has been such an integral part of the language, literature, thought patterns and culture of Americans, that it is difficult to imagine our history without it.

There are many in Congress I am sure, who will think that this Resolution is just a distraction from the many critical problems they have to deal with. Yet our leaders should all heed the words of President Ronald Reagan, who is quoted in this Resolution because he said: "Indeed, it is an incontrovertible fact that all the complex and horrendous questions confronting us at home and worldwide have their answer in that single book."

Thank you again for your service to this Republic.

Respectfully yours,

William J. Murrau

William J. Murray

Chairman